
Frederick News – May 26, 2023 
  
Important Dates 
MAY 26 – Early Dismissal 11:45 AM 
MAY 29 – No School – Memorial Day 
MAY 30 – Dog & Suds Dine & Share 
MAY 31 – Last Day of School (Regular Dismissal @ 3:15) 
 
Ronald McDonald Mobile Care 
CCSD 46 is welcoming the Ronald McDonald Care Mobile this summer in the Frederick School – 
D46 District Office parking lot. 
This service provides physicals and vaccines – FREE of charge – for those who do not have 
insurance or are currently on Medicaid. Illinois state law requires a physical and current vaccines 
when entering kindergarten and 6th grade, or for new students who are entering the district for 
the first time.  Join us Tuesday, June 13 in the Frederick School – D46 District Office parking lot 
at 565 Frederick Road, Grayslake from 9:00 AM – 2:30 PM. Please be sure to bring the 
appropriate forms on our district website:   
https://d46.org/departments/health-services/health-resources/ 
 
Chromebook Collection 
 
CCSD 46 will be collecting all chromebooks prior to students leaving for the summer. A full 
collection will allow us to do a complete, updated inventory, clean and repair all devices, and 
have them ready for use on the first day of school in August. Students attending one of our 
summer programs will be issued a different chromebook to use.  
 
Any families that feel they must have a chromebook over the summer may sign one out from our 
technology department June 5 - 8, 8:00 am to 4:00 pm. The CCSD 46 Technology office is 
located at 450 Baron Blvd. - in front of Grayslake Middle School. Please bring your student(s) 
with you since they will also need to sign the Chromebook Sign Out Form.   
 
Please note: Current 8th grade students and anyone else leaving the district is not eligible for a 
summer chromebook.  
 
Recogida de Chromebook 
 
CCSD 46 recogerá todos los Chromebooks antes de que los estudiantes se vayan para el 
verano. Una colección completa nos permitirá hacer un inventario completo y actualizado, limpiar 
y reparar todos los dispositivos, y tenerlos listos para su uso en el primer día de clases en 
agosto. Los estudiantes que asistan a uno de nuestros programas de verano recibirán un 
Chromebook diferente para su uso. 
 
Cualquier familia que sienta que debe tener un Chromebook durante el verano puede firmar uno 
de nuestro departamento de tecnología del 5 al 8 de junio, de 8:00 am a 4:00 pm. La oficina de 
Tecnología de CCSD 46 está ubicada en 450 Baron Blvd. - en frente de Grayslake Middle 
School. Por favor traiga a su estudiante (s) con usted, ya que también tendrá que firmar para el 
Chromebook. 

Tenga en cuenta: Los estudiantes actuales de 8 º grado y cualquier otra persona que salga del 
distrito no es elegible para un Chromebook de verano. Scott Clay  
Interim Director of Technology 
 
 
 
From our CCSD 46 Department of Teaching and Learning 

https://d46.org/departments/health-services/health-resources/
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1xvqZHf-Sepk0UIFA6BU_DAjqwX3txFXu02P0RcXJLfo/edit


In an effort to support student learning outside of the classroom, CCSD 46 is partnering with 
TutorMe to provide students with 24/7, on-demand online tutoring in grades 2-8. TutorMe 
connects students with highly qualified tutors for 1:1 support, whenever and wherever they need it 
the most. TutorMe tutors provide tailored, 1:1 learning support that helps students master 
concepts, build self-confidence, and excel academically.  
 
TuotrMe’s thriving community of tutors includes thousands of certified teachers, professionals, 
advanced-degree holders, and other subject matter experts. All tutors must pass a criminal 
background check, knowledge assessment, and education verification before they begin working 
with your students. The TutorMe Lesson Space replicates the best parts of in-person learning – 
including live audio and video for face-to-face collaboration – while empowering students who feel 
more confident and productive in a virtual setting.  
 
Please watch this short video demonstration to learn more about how students access the 
TutorMe platform. Students who do not have access to a device at home this summer can check 
out a Chromebook from the district to have access to TutorMe. This platform will be available for 
students beginning this week and throughout the 23-24 school year.  
_____________________________________________________________ 
 
En un esfuerzo por apoyar el aprendizaje de los estudiantes fuera del aula, CCSD 46 se ha 
asociado con TutorMe para ofrecer a los estudiantes tutoría en línea 24/7, bajo demanda en los 
grados 2-8. TutorMe conecta a los estudiantes con tutores altamente calificados para el apoyo 
1:1, cuando y donde más lo necesitan. Los tutores de TutorMe ofrecen un apoyo personalizado y 
directo que ayuda a los estudiantes a dominar los conceptos, ganar confianza en sí mismos y 
mejorar su rendimiento. a dominar conceptos, ganar confianza en sí mismos y sobresalir 
académicamente.  
 
La próspera comunidad de tutores de TutorMe incluye a miles de profesores certificados, 
profesionales, titulados superiores y otros expertos en la materia. Todos los tutores deben pasar 
una comprobación de antecedentes penales, una evaluación de conocimientos y una verificación 
educativa antes de empezar a trabajar con tus alumnos. TutorMe Lesson Space reproduce las 
mejores características del aprendizaje presencial, como el audio y el vídeo en directo para la 
colaboración cara a cara, al tiempo que permite a los alumnos sentirse más seguros y 
productivos en un entorno virtual.  
 
Vea este breve vídeo de demostración para obtener más información sobre cómo acceden los 
estudiantes a la plataforma TutorMe. Los estudiantes que no tienen acceso a un dispositivo en 
casa este verano pueden sacar un Chromebook del distrito para tener acceso a TutorMe. Esta 
plataforma estará disponible para los estudiantes a partir de esta semana y durante todo el año 
escolar 23-24. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
In case you missed it, here is the 

email communication sent out yesterday by our Superintendent 
 
5/25/23 

 
 

 

Amy Gluck 
Assistant Superintendent of 
Teaching & Learning 
Community Consolidated School 
District 46 
Email: gluck.amy@d46.org 
Office: 847-986-2897 
Cell: 224-778-3121 
gluck.amy@d46.org 
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Dear CCSD 46 Community, 
 
 
As our year draws to a close, I extend enormous gratitude to the families, students, and staff 
members who make CCSD 46 such a very special place. I feel thankful every single day to be a 
part of this amazing community. 
 
 
Celebrations and Goodbyes 
Earlier this month, I let you know that ten of our outstanding educators had been nominated as 
Lake County Educators of the Year in various categories. Today, I’m thrilled to share that Ms. 
Jessica Achtor, a Park Campus MultiLingual teacher, was honored as the winning Lake County 
Teacher of the Year in the Teacher of Diverse Learners category. We are so proud to have Ms. 
Achtor working with our students! 
 
 
Speaking of outstanding staff members, recently Ms. Christina Payton, Frederick School Dean, 
was highlighted in the D46 Inspires Podcast! Visit our website here to listen to a student share 
why Ms. Payton is so special to her. There will be a couple of other staff members highlighted on 
the D46 Inspires podcast before the school year ends, so be sure to check back next week! 
 
 
We are also saying goodbye to thirteen special staff members who are retiring this year. These 
devoted individuals have a whopping 286 years of combined experience serving our students, 
staff, and community! Thank you, and farewell also to: 
-Mr. Tim Borries, GMS Teacher, for 34 years of service 
-Ms. Rhonda Frey, GMS Teacher, for 34 years of service 
-Mr. Eric Detweiler, Frederick Principal, for 29 years of service 
-Ms. Susan Hansen, Prairieiview Reading Specialist, for 25 years of service 
-Ms. Roxanne McClyman-Schmitt, Early Childhood Center, for 24 years of service 
-Ms. Eileen Allenstein, GMS Administrative Assistant, for 23 years of service 
-Ms. Cheryl Tednes, Frederick  Administrative Assistant, for 23 years of service 
-Ms. Cindy Biederer, Frederick Secretary, for 22 years of service 
-Ms. Gayla King, Frederick Teacher, for 19 years of service 
-Ms. Ana Geier, Avon Teacher, for 18 years of service 
-Ms. Debra Sutton, GMS Teacher, for 18 years of service 
-Ms. Linda Weisenberg, Floating Secretary, for 10 years of service 
-Ms. Patti Paiz, Park Teacher, for 7 years of service 
 
 
 
E-Learning Days 
During the 2022-2023 school year, CCSD 46 utilized an E-Learning Day due to predicted 
inclement weather. Only one E-Learning Day was used, and this occurred on February 16, 2023. 
In April, we conducted a Thought Exchange to gather feedback from the community about the E-
Learning Day in order to make plans for the future. There was significant participation in this 
survey, with a total of 535 responses. 
 
 
Of the 535 respondents, approximately 85% identified themselves as parents/guardians, and the 
rest identified themselves as staff members. In total, there were 466 thoughts shared, and 10,047 
ratings. 
 
 
Two quantitative questions were asked: 
 

https://d46.org/d46_inspires/


1. Please identify the extent to which you agree or disagree with this statement: I would 
like CCSD 46 to use E-Learning Days instead of Snow Days as long as ample warning 
is given.  

60% of respondents strongly agreed or agreed with this statement,  34% strongly disagreed or 
agreed, and 6% were neutral. 
 
 
2. How satisfied were you with the E-Learning Day? 
61% of respondents indicated a score of 7 -10 (with 10 meaning Extremely Satisfied), 19% 
indicated a score of 4 - 6, and 20% indicated a score of 0-3. 
 
 
The following question was asked in this Thought Exchange: 
What successes and challenges did you and/or your family experience related to E-Learning on 
February 16, 2023? 
 
 
A wide range of successes and challenges were identified. For some, the transition to E-Learning 
was seamless, with no technical issues and students glad to participate. Others found it difficult to 
manage multiple schedules while working. Some parents/guardians found it challenging to 
provide support for their children, and others were concerned about the amount of screen time 
exposure for their children. Some stakeholders commented that E-Learning is challenging for 
younger students and students who need extra support to learn. Despite these challenges, many 
stakeholders found that E-Learning was a positive experience, with students able to continue 
their education from home and the school year not needing to be extended. There were also 
comments about the structure of the day, with suggestions made that including more 
asynchronous time would be beneficial. Notably, there were extremely positive comments about 
the work of the CCSD 46 teachers during the E-Learning Day. As well, some respondents 
commented that they would prefer for children to be able to enjoy Snow Days instead of attending 
school with an E-Learning Day. Finally, comments were made about the amount of time provided 
for families and staff members to prepare for E-Learning, with some respondents satisfied with 
the notification schedule, and others dissatisfied. You can view a slideshow regarding the 
feedback presented at the May 3 Board of Education Meeting here. 
 
 
Based upon this feedback, CCSD 46 will plan to use E-Learning Days in most cases of inclement 
weather as long as staff and students are aware of the possibility of an E-Learning Day prior to 
the event and can prepare for E-Learning. However, more asynchronous learning will be 
incorporated into the day. This will allow students to step away from their devices, and some 
families may choose to enjoy the weather conditions during such asynchronous time and 
complete work at a later time. Also, it is possible that having several days of inclement weather 
may mean that CCSD 46 might have a Snow Day instead of an E-Learning Day. 
 
 
Student Activities Donation Link 
We are pleased to share that the district has launched a student activity fee donation link on the 
homepage of the district website. This donation link will allow community members and parents to 
provide a helping hand to CCSD 46 students with financial need to take part in extracurricular 
activities. All donations will be tax deductible. 
 
 
 
 
 
Summer Events 
The school year is coming to a close, but there are so many wonderful events available for 
families this summer. Here is a short list of some summer opportunities in the community: 
May 29, 9:30 a.m. Memorial Day Parade & Ceremony 
May 30, 4:00-9:00 p.m.  D46 School’s Out Celebration - Dog n Suds Fundraiser  
June 10, 10:00 a.m. Community Resource Fair - Saturday at the Library 

https://d46.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/05/E-Learning-Days-Presentation.5.-17.23-Te-slides-added.pdf
https://grayslakeil.infinitecampus.org/campus/store/grayslake/school-store/11/products
https://grayslakevillagecenter.com/event-calendar/cutje6b1h888xms9rofzecjzlsjl5j
https://d46.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/05/DNS-SchoolsOut.png
https://grayslake.librarycalendar.com/event/community-resource-fair-saturday-library


June 11, 12:00 p.m. Grayslake Pride Parade 
June 19, 5:00 p.m. Juneteenth Walk 
June 23-25 Hainesville Village Wide Garage Sale 
June 24, 3:00 - 10:00 Taste of Grayslake Family Picnic and Fireworks  
July 1, 3:00 - 11:00 Round Lake Beach BeachFest and Fireworks 
July 15, 7:30 a.m. Grayslake 5K Family Fun Run and Walk 
August 18-19 Grayslake Summer Days 
 
 
 
Wishing our families and staff members wonderful, memorable moments this summer! 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Dr. Lynn Glickman 
Superintendent 
CCSD 46 
 

https://grayslakevillagecenter.com/event-calendar/2023-pride-parade
https://d46.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/05/Juneteenth-EN.jpg
https://www.hainesville.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/04/20230424160106.pdf
https://grayslakevillagecenter.com/event-calendar/taste-of-grayslake-family-picnic-and-fireworks
https://www.rlapd.org/beachfest-fireworks
https://grayslakevillagecenter.com/event-calendar/mayfest-wr954-j9pam
https://grayslakevillagecenter.com/event-calendar/grayslake-summer-days


FrederickGMS.PTO@gmail.com

https://www.northshorecoalition.org/


FrederickGMS.PTO@gmail.com

https://artrageousapparel.com/collections/frederick-school




7th Grade7th Grade
ORIENTATIONORIENTATION

We will have a short
presentation and Q&A
session about the
upcoming two years at
GMS. 

We hope to see you there!

ATTENTION 
6TH GRADE FAMILIES:
It's time to get ready
for middle school!

TUESDAY, MAY 30 
@ 6:00 PM
(Day and time change)

THURSDAY, JUNE 1 
@ 9:30 AM

FOR 
PARENTS/

GUARDIANS 
& STUDENTS



ORIENTACÍONORIENTACÍON
de 7 gradode 7 grado

Tendremos una breve
presentación y una sesión
de preguntas y respuestas
sobre los próximos dos
años en GMS.

¡Esperamos verlos allí!

ATENCIÓN 
FAMILIAS DE 6TO GRADO:
¡Es hora de prepararse
para la escuela
intermedia!

MARTES, 30 DE MAYO 
A LAS 6:00 PM
(Cambie de día y hora)

JUEVES, 1 DE JUNIO 
A LAS 9:30 AM

PARA 
PADRES/
TUTORES 

Y
ESTUDIANTES



May, 2023

Fifth Grade Parents/Guardians:

Students entering 6th grade in the fall of 2023 will need a physical and
dental examination that is required by law. Forms are due by the start of
the new school year 2023/2024. We accept forms from examinations dated
within one year from the start of school.

Empowering Learners | Creating Equity | Cultivating Community
www.d46.org



Mayo, 2023

Padres/Guardianes de Quinto Grado:

Los estudiantes que entran al 6to grado en el otoño del 2023 necesitarán
un examen físico y dental que es requerido por la ley. Los formularios se
deben entregar antes del comienzo del nuevo año escolar 2023/2024.
Aceptamos formularios de exámenes con fecha dentro de un año del
comienzo de clases.

Empowering Learners | Creating Equity | Cultivating Community
www.d46.org



CCSD 46 is welcoming the Ronald McDonald Care Mobile
this summer in the Frederick School – D46 District Office
parking lot.
This service provides physicals and vaccines – FREE of
charge – for those who do not have insurance or are currently
on Medicaid. Illinois state law requires a physical and current
vaccines when entering kindergarten and 6th grade, or for
new students who are entering the district for the first time.

Join us Tuesday, June 13 in the Frederick School – D46
District Office parking lot at 565 Frederick Road, Grayslake
from 9:00 AM – 2:30 PM

Forms are available at
https://d46.org/departments/health-services/health-resources/
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SUMMER 
READING
CHALLENGE
June 1 -August 7
All Ages

Grand Prizes

Challenge Prizes

Get ready to take on the Wander, Explore, and Discover challenge! Embark on a journey of
exploration and discovery by completing fun activities and reading for 30 days. ALL ages are invited
to participate, whether reading to someone or reading on your own, because ALL reading counts!   

How does it work?
Sign up in Beanstack* on or after June 1. Then come into the library and pick up your T-shirt while
supplies last. Log your reading days and activities. If you log at least one day of reading, you will be
eligible for all the weekly gift card drawings to local businesses that follow.
Complete the challenge by reading for 30 days, and you'll earn a FREE book.

And that's not all - when you complete the challenge, you’ll have a chance to win one of the fantastic
grand prizes. And if you earn the activity badges, you will increase your chances! The challenge
ends on August 7 with a live grand prize drawing and a family concert with Barefoot Hawaiian! 

*If you do not have access to Beanstack, no worries! Come to the library and get a print log when you register.


